Graphics Standards and Web Page Committee
Meeting Minutes

November 9, 2009

Members Present:  Ms. Amy Butler, Ms. Beth Garfrerick, Dr. Bruce Gordon, Dr. Amanda Hofacker, Ms. Carol Lyles, Mr. John McGee, Dr. Alan Medders, Dr. Sue Wilson, and Mr. Josh Woods.

Members Absent: Mr. Jeff Hodges, Mr. David MacMillan, and Ms. Kim Mauldin.

Others Present: Ms. Karen Hodges and Mr. Jeremy Britten.

The meeting was called to order at 3:40 p.m.

Josh Woods led discussion of possible changes to the graphic standards manual, An Illustrated Guide to Graphic Standards. Most of the proposed changes were only minor.  Of the proposed changes, the most substantial involved implementation of a new secondary logo.  Mr. Woods will present a revised version of the manual to the committee at the next meeting. 

It was suggested that the Athletics Business Manger be added to the committee.  After a brief discussion, Sue Wilson made a motion to recommend this change. The motion was seconded by John McGee and passed unanimously.
Amanda Hofacker suggested that there is a need for electronic letterhead. Much discussion ensued on the topic of letterhead and the need for templates for other types of publications (brochures, etc.).  Mr. Britten told the committee about a software product that he had used at a previous job. Mr. Woods discussed other options for creating templates that could be made available to the campus community. They will provide more information at a future meeting.
Dr. Medders provided information about the functions that can be performed by the campus print shop. New equipment in the print shop has greatly expanded the range of publications that can be printed in-house. 

The committee discussed ways in which the Office of University Communications could provide more information about their services to the campus community. Suggestions included the creation of a blog and an FAQs page. 
John McGee asked that two items be added to the agenda for the next meeting: the privacy policy and updates on iTunes U.

As discussed at the first meeting, Josh Woods confirmed that the committee will meet on the first Monday of the month for the remainder of the academic year.  As such, the next meeting will be held on December 7.

The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

 Revised 12/8/2009
